
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message from the Head 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

The weather was perfect for our EYFS/KS1 and KS2 sports day on Wednesday and great fun was had by all. Thank 
you to all the parents who helped by lending us gazebos – they were much needed! The children took part in a 
series of events including cricket, spikeball, gymnastics, football, sprints and of course, the egg and spoon race. It 
was a joy to see every child earning points for their house. Although our bubbles were distanced far away from 
one another, it was the first time in over 18 months (apart from fire drills) that our children have been near one 
another. This was so special and we really look forward to doing more events together in September all being 
well. The results are as follows: 

 Godrevy Longships Pendeen Trevose 

KS1 117 110 104 109 

KS2 183 174 170 167 

Overall 300 284 274 276 

 
We have also had four children representing Devoran School in a Primary Show Jumping Event today – the first 
time I believe Devoran has entered such an event! More details can be seen in the body of this newsletter. 
 
We are going to host our transition afternoon for all current classes next Tuesday to give the children time to 
meet their new teacher/s and, weather permitting, we will make the most of the beautiful grounds that we have 
for this.  
 
 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend 
Best wishes  
Miss Lock 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

2 July 2021 

Truro Foodbank Support  
As we are on the run up to the summer holidays we are writing to you about the food top-up 
bags any children at our school may need.  Please note that these bags are put together by  
Truro Foodbank to provide items for lunch for the children.  
If you would like some support with lunches throughout the holiday period, please email Mrs Andrews by 
Friday 9 July and we will get these organised for you. 

Devoran School Pre-loved Uniform Pop up Shop 
Thank you for all the wonderful clothes donations that you have been sending in this week – please feel 
free to keep them coming!  
Now would be a great time to donate any unwanted / outgrown uniform that someone else may be able to 
make good use of. Any donations of school uniform / PE kit would be greatly appreciated – please hand in 
any items (clean) into the school office. Thank you all in advance for your support.  
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Year Five visit to Kresen Kernow 

Primary School Show Jumping 

Competition and Gymkhana  

Today four children represented 

Devoran School at a show jumping and 

gymkhana event.  

This is the first time we have ever 

entered a team from Devoran and we 

have been very excited about this event 

for weeks! The team came second in 

tack and turnout and it looks like a great 

day was had by everyone. Thank you so 

much to our lovely parents who took 

our children for this fab opportunity. 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A summary by Lottie: 

First, we met Iain and Joe who were going to be 
showing us around. Then Joe told us all about the 
four Cornish playscripts that are hundreds of years 
old! After a quick snack, we had a go at acting out 
one of the plays. We all got into groups of four and 
read out some of the lines as well as doing a few 
freeze frames. Finally, we split into two groups and 
Joe showed half the class around the main part of 
Kresen Kernow where the public are allowed. 
Meanwhile, Iain showed the rest the stronghold 
where they had more than 1.5 million records, books 
and lots more.  



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lockdown seeds 



 

 
 
 
 

We would love to see any photos of the flowers that have grown from the 
seed packets we sent you over lockdown! Please email us any photos that 
you are happy for us to include in our newsletter to spread a bit of cheer 
and also see the different wild flower varieties that have grown! Thank you 
for sharing your beautiful poppies and cosmos with us Ella and George! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


